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File No.: 4563.00 
 
  October 26, 2023 
 
Lee Miller  
Environmental / Technical Specialist 
ERCO Worldwide 
P.O. Box 2410 
Virden MB  R0M 2C0 
Lee.Miller@ercoworldwide.com 
 
Dear Lee Miller: 
 
Re: ERCO WORLDWIDE - Environment Act Licence No. 2495 R6 
 

Thank you for your notice of alteration dated March 30, 2022. You wish to make 
a series of amendments and alterations to multiple clauses of Environment Act Licence 
No. 2495 R5, specifically (1) change the soil and groundwater monitoring result 
reporting deadline from the current 60 days to 90 days; (2) remove TOC from soil and 
groundwater analyses and reduce the number of soil samples collected from 30 to 15 
different locations; (3) remove clause 30 from the licence; (4) remove clause 46 b); and 
(5) remove clause 47. 

 
The requested alteration per Section 14(2) of The Environment Act has been 

partially approved and revised Environment Act Licence No. 2495 R6 is enclosed with 
the following conditions: 

• clause 25 is modified to include subclauses a) to f) addressing various aspects of 
the groundwater and soil monitoring programs 

• clause 30 is retained in the licence 
• clause 47 is modified to current standard wording 

 
All licence requirements and federal, provincial, and municipal regulations and 

by-laws must be followed. The licensee must get approval from the director per The 
Environment Act to alter the development. 
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Anyone affected by this decision may appeal, in writing, to the Minister of 
Environment and Climate Change at minec@leg.gov.mb.ca by November 25, 2023. The 
licence is available on the public registry at 
https://www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries/index.html. 

 
 

 If you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact Kristy 
Forrestall, Regional Supervisor, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch, 
at EnvCEWestern@gov.mb.ca or 204-573-0518. 

 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
   Original Signed By  
 Agnes Wittmann  
 Director 
 The Environment Act 
 
Enclosure  
 
c: Kristy Forrestall  
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